Minutes of the  Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Wednesday14th March, 2007 at 7 .30 p.m.

Present


Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs. E.Allen, T. Bennett,  M.Brown,  M.Jones, 


S. Kerr, G.Tomkins and the Clerk.


Also present :Dist. Cllr.V.Spikings

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

.1.  Apologies for absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs.T.Bray, D.Rowlett and Dist.Cllr.D.Pope.

2.  Declaration of Interests


The Chairman declared an interest in the possible site for the new Community Centre

3.  Minutes

The minutes of the Meeting held21st February, 2007,having been circulated to all Councillors, were confirmed and signed by the Chairman, as a correct record of that meeting 

4.  Matters Arising
1.  Parish Log for Welney – Cllr.Tomkins confirmed that he had not yet had an opportunity of dealing with this, but would be doing so shortly,

2.  Save our Waterways  - The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting the letter had been sent off to DEFRA with copies to various Ministers.  Councillors had been provided with a copy of a letter from DEFRA dated 5.3.07 and they were handed a copy of a letter from Christopher Fraser MP dated 12.3.07

3. Flood Management Plan – The Clerk confirmed that she had received a copy of the book from the Environment Agency following the Chairman and Cllr.Brown’s attendance at the presentation at the Wildfowl Trust, and this will be kept on file.

4.   The Clerk confirmed that she had asked the Borough Council to include a link from their website to our own.

5.   Closure of Rural Post Offices – Nothing further had been heard from the Ministers regarding this matter, but it was understood that Welney Post Office may be safe from closure because of the rules regarding distance between rural post offices.  No doubt further information will be forthcoming shortly,

5.  Public Participation

There was no public participation.
  

6.  Meeting Reports 

None.

7.  Finance.

The following accounts had been received for payment and on the proposition of Cllr Jones seconded by Cllr Kerr and agreed the cheques were duly signed:


MHB Services – Street Lighting Maintenance

13th February to 12th April  Cheque No. 100921


104 . 55


Mrs.P.Copeman - Clerks Salary

240 . 61


Postage




  10 . 02


Telephone etc.


  

  18 . 95



Cheque No. 100922






269 . 58

Paid by Direct Debit – E-on Energy Charge 24.3.07


  59 . 81

Abacus Copiers – New Toner Cartridge

For photocopier  Cheque No.100923




  64 . 27

A cheque for £100.00 was drawn on the Parish Hall Account for the 100 Club Draw

on the proposition of Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Tomkins and agreed the cheque was signed.

Parish Council Standing Orders

Following a brief discussion it was proposed by Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr.Bennett and unanimously agreed that the Parish Council Standing orders should be adopted for a further year.

8.  Parish Hall 

1. The electricity meters were emptied before the meeting and total of £28.00 was removed.

.

2. The March Draw for the 100 Club then took place and the winners were

1st Prize
£50.00

89

Henry Mann

2nd Prize
£25.00

43

S. & M. Hancock

3rd Prize
£15.00

94

Frank Harmer

4th Prize
£10.00

91

Rosina Beckford.

3. Parish Hall Bookings – The Clerk advised the meeting that she had been approached for booking for the Parish Hall for a musical evening on Good Friday.  Following discussion 

With the Chairman it was agreed that this booking should be declined.  However it was felt that this was something which needed to be decided by the Parish Council, and after a brief discussion it was proposed by Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr.Jones and agreed that this should be included on the Agenda for debate at the next meeting.

9.  Elgoods Proposed Development.

The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting she had put together with complete package to the Borough Council for the Informal Request on our proposals for the land at Sandgate Terrace.  It was posted |Special Delivery on 1st March and at the time of the meeting no acknowledgement had been received. The Clerk would telephone the Borough Council to ascertain the current situation.

The Clerk confirmed receipt of  a telephone call from Belinda Sutton at Elgoods on 5th March.  She apologised for not having been in touch earlier, but they are trying to work as quickly as possible at their end.  They had had one meeting with the Borough Council and are awaiting another.  However their main cause for concern at the present is the Wash Road flooding.  She is aware of all the publicity that we have been generating and was also aware of the speech the MP made in the House of Commons.  They have prepared a letter setting out their case which will be sent to Christopher Fraser in the hope that it will all add weight to get something done.  She did say that at present they are reluctant to spend money on a new building which the road is flooded for such a long period.  Following this telephone call a letter was received from Elgoods together with a copy of their letter to Christopher Fraser.  An acknowledgement and thanks would be sent to Mrs.Sutton and it was agreed to send copies of all correspondence relating to the Wash Road flooding to Mr.Dobson and Mr.Harding at the Borough Council, and to Harry Humphrey the County Councillor for this ward


A letter was also received from Mr.Peter Humphrey dated 12.3.07 regarding the Sandgate Terrace development and enclosing a copy of the letter he received from the Borough Council.  Mention was made of a Housing Needs Survey, and it was agreed to confirm to Mr.Humphrey that this formed part of the recent Village Action Plan, full details of which had been submitted to the Borough Council with our Informal Request application.

10.  Playing Field

The Clerk confirmed having written to those persons who were allegedly allowing dogs to foul the Playing Field.

At the last meeting it was agreed that the Chairman and helpers would arrange to remove the tables from the Cabin at the Playing Field so that the Cricket club could accommodate their new Roller.  It was agreed to ask Mr.John Loveday to let us know when he needed help with this matter.

11.   Correspondence

1.  Environment Agency – 5th March, 2007 – Middle Level Barrie Bank – Erosion Protection 
Work – Provision of Compensatory Habitat.  Copy of letter circulated for information

2.  Essex and Suffolk Water – Copy of Essnews February 2007 The Future of the Ely Ouse 

Essex Transfer – Passed to Cllr.Bennett for circulation to all councillors

3.  D2 Action Group – Minutes of Meeting held on 9th February, 2007.

4.  Borough Council – Standards Committee – Minutes of a special meeting held on 27th

February 2007 Consultation on amendments to the Model Code of conduct for Local

Authority Members

5.  West Norfolk voluntary and Community Action – Details of West Norfolk Food 

Fortnight which falls within the Fens Food and Flower Festival Grant Scheme

6. The Samaritans – 28.2.07  Notices advertising the Samaritans and their work

7. Norfolk Police Authority – March 2007 – Budget 2007/8

8. NRCC Newsletter/bulletin March 2007 (via e-mail)

9. Cambridgeshire Acre – Services User survey

10. NRCC 8.3.07 General Meeting 28.3.07 at Hempnall Village Hall.


.

12.  Plans and Planning Matters 

A letter had been received from the Borough Council dated 24th February with regard to a

Licensing Application for a Premises licence at the Wildfowl and Wetlands Trust,

Hundred Foot Bank, Welney.  Whilst Parish Councils are not statutory authorities with regard to applications under the Licensing Act 2003, the Chief Executive has asked that all parish clerks be made aware of all applications.  Representations can be made by a person living in the vicinity of the premises, a body representing persons who live in that vicinity a person involved in a business in that vicinity or a body representing persons involved in such business.  Representations must also be under one or more of the four licensing objections : the prevention of crime and disorder, public safety, the prevention of public nuisance and the protection of children from harm.  After a lengthy discussion it was agreed to write and advise that whilst the Parish Council are in favour of the licence they would object to the setting up of an off-licence.  However they would be happy for alcohol to be sold for consumption on the premises at a specific event or with a meal in the restaurant.

The following planning application was received for consideration

Ref No. 07/00362/F Mr.D.Stock, Old Welney Nursery, Wisbech Road, Welney

Extension to the bungalow and erection of a detached garage.

After consideration in line with the forms which were recently prepared, it was agreed that this application should be recommended for approval.

13.  Highway Matters

Councillors were all made aware of the fact that our Member of Parliament, Christopher Fraser raised the question of the flooding of the A.1101 Wash Road at Welney in the House of Commons on 26th February.  Copies of the transcript of his speech were made available

And the Clerk agreed to make further copies for those councillors who did not have one.

The Chairman confirmed that he had spoken to Christopher Fraser who was still trying to arrange a meeting with the Environment Agency.

In view of the length of time that the Wash Road had been flooded this Winter it was agreed at the last meeting that the Group of Parishes should get together once again and the Clerk confirmed that a meeting had been arranged on Wednesday 28th March at 7.30 p.m. at the Parish Hall, Welney. (Hilgay cannot make it as they have a prior engagement on that date)

It was agreed that the Road Flooding should be the only item on the Agenda, and that all Parishes should be asked to put something together to outline hoe they are affected by the A.1101 being flooded and what they consider should be done to try and alleviate the problem.  Littleport Parish Council would also be included if they are able to attend.

Two residents had contacted the Parish Council regarding the deplorable state of Hurn Drove particularly the section from March Road to the Pavilion.  It is full of dangerous potholes and it is very difficult to drive.  After consideration it was agreed that we should approach the residents fronting this section, including the Borough Council to ask if they would be prepared to make a donation towards the cost of making this section of Hurn Drove up to a reasonable standard.  The Parish Council would also be prepared to make a donation, and Cllr.Jones offered assistance with spreading and levelling.  It was agreed also to ask Highways if they had any road planings which they might be prepared to deliver to the site.

Cllr.Bennett reported that he had telephoned the Environment Agency that morning 14th March advising them that the road flooded signs should now be closed and it would appear that all signs on both Cambridgeshire and Norfolk sides had been done.

Cllr. Bennett also reported that the footpath outside the Old Welney Nursery has still not been dealt with and there are large puddles left when it rains.  Also the flooded area opposite Cllr.Tomkins House on March Road is still causing problems and it was agreed to report these problem to Highways.

Cllr. Bennett then expressed his concern that there had been no feedback from the Environment Agency or Highways from Norfolk or Cambridgeshire following the meeting at the Lamb and Flag.  It was agreed that letters should be sent to all parties stressing the following points:

1. Floodline Information – This needs to be tightened up so that the correct information is given to enquirers at all times.

2. Compliments should be given to Norfolk Highways as they now inspect all the flooded signs on a daily basis – make sure that they keep this up and also ask if Cambridgeshire can ensure that their signs are regularly checked.

3. The Depth of water on the road itself during a flood period must be more clearly shown.  The current gauge boards are incorrect and broken, and give very misleading information.

4. Consideration be given by the Environment Agency to consider opening up the road for traffic at a slightly higher water level.  This would help slightly to cut down the time the road was actually closed.

5. Consideration should be given to when the water gets to a certain height of say 3 metres the road should be closed officially, and then opened officially once the level had dropped sufficiently.

6. Could any signs be erected to the effect that when there is water on the road, drivers of vehicles “Entered the flooded Wash Road at their own risk”  Also the possibility of providing advisory reflective notices with more information about depth of water ahead.

7. There should  be a concerted campaign to make sure that the road level is raised so that most of the above comments would not become necessary.  A scheme was mentioned for road raising some 6-7 years ago, could this please be reconsidered in view of the improvement in technology available.

14.  Welney Archive and Social History Committee

The next Social Evening for the W.A.S.H. Committee will take place on Saturday 28th April, 2007 at 7.30,p.m. when Mr.Mike Petty will be coming along to give a talk.  There will be a committee meeting on Tuesday 3rd April to make final arrangements.

15.  Parish Action Plan

Cllr.Bennett reported that several member of the Working Group had recently had a meeting and were now getting well ahead with the final Action Plan.  He would be calling in at the ACRE Office in the near future, to try and finalise the remaining funding which we were promised.

.16.  Any Other Business

The meeting was advised that Anglia Television have recently been promoting The Peoples Millions – Funding from the National Lottery for the Community.  It was agreed to try and obtain some details. 
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

Signed… …K.Goodger …………………………………… (Chairman.)          

Dated …… 11.4.07……………………………………….

